

Bethlehem -
 Sunday.

Oct. 11. 1874

Cara Regina,

I am so disappointed - I can't come to Boston tomorrow, as I had planned. A friend is coming from Philadelphia, to spend a week with me, and has gone on, putting it off, from day to day, until now he writes that he will be here on Tuesday! -

Now where will you be, through November? I shall come down from these bleak and stormy heights early in that month; and must

4. 1854
It is Tuesday. Mr. Cook & are
quitting work & have their case
packed & are tomorrow night. I
do so hope you are still & are
in N. York, when I can be there.
Washington.
Your faithful
John P. Halliday

In you somewhere, I
shall be in Boston - New-
York - perhaps in New-
York; - and shall decide
then what to do for
the winter. I am dis-
gusted with this climate,
then winter tomorrow
have I been in it,
and only ten days have
I seen without storms,
and even the days called
fine, when the sun shines
are so cloudy, that they
seem dark to me, after
the Colorado blaze of
sunlight.

I send this to care of my
mother, in Boston, begging
her to ascertain your
address there, and I
hope you will get